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CORONAVIRUS (COVID-19) 2ND WAVE 
 

PANDEMIC UPDATE AND MUNICIPAL SERVICES 

Town Hall closed to the 
public 
 

Following the latest 
governmental guidelines 
regarding the current pandemic 
situation placing the Outaouais 
region in the orange zone, the 
Town Hall must remain closed to 
the public. However, the 
employees of the Municipality 
who are not working as part of the 
operations of an essential service 
continue to offer you their service 
to the best of their expertise: 
 

Services suspended 

• Town Hall closed; 

• All activities in the three 
community centres are 
cancelled (Luskville, Quyon, 
Quyon Women’s Institute); 

• The distribution of bottles for 
water testing. 

 
 

Services maintained 

• The two libraries in the 
Luskville and Quyon areas 
(fully reopened); 

• Urban Planning Department; 

• Taxation and Finance 
Departments; 

• Fire Department; 

• Collection of residual 
materials; 

• Road work; 

• Activities at the wastewater 
treatment plant and drinking 
water filtration plant; 

• The Commissioner of Oaths; 

• The processing of access to 
information requests 
(partially); 

 
 

Appointment to the 
Executive Committee - 
Centraide Outaouais 

 

The Mayor of the Municipality Mrs. 
Joanne Labadie, was appointed 
representative of the MRC des 
Collines-de-l'Outaouais on the 
Executive Committee for Municipal 
Affairs of Centraide Outaouais on 
May 20, 2020, at the MRC Council 
of Mayors meeting. 

Centraide Outaouais wished to 
establish an executive council for 
municipal affairs composed of 
elected officials representing the 
MRCs of the Outaouais. 

Each of the MRCs is aware of the 
challenges faced by each of their 
communities and their expertise 
will allow them to respond 
adequately to these different issues. 

The committee's mandate will be to 
share initiatives and strategies for 
the development of a fundraising 
campaign within the MRCs. 
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News from our libraries… 

Full reopening of the libraries 

 
• The Municipality will proceed with the complete reopening of the library services as of Monday 

June 7, 2021, according to the following schedule: 

Luskville 

• Opening hours:  Wednesday 6 pm to 7:30 pm 

• By phone:  819-455-2370 

• By email:  admluskville@crsbpo.qc.ca  

Quyon 

• Opening hours:  Monday, Wednesday and Saturday:  1 pm to 4 pm and on Thursday, 6 pm to 8:30 
pm. 

• By phone:  819-458-1227 

• By email:  biblioquyon@gmail.com  
 

• Visitors to the premises must wear a face mask and follow the various government health 

measures that will be indicated on site. 
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News about community life… 

A sincere thank you! 
 

The Municipality would like to extend its sincere thanks to all the volunteers who generously offered their 
help to the Public Works Department employees during the spring clean-up operations! 

This collective contribution is important to us all! 

 

 

Table autonome des aînés des Collines (TAAC) 

 
 

TAAC will hold two events for caregivers of seniors during the month of June: 

• Self-help and discussion group: Tuesday, June 15 from 6:30 to 8:30 p.m. by ZOOM 

• Support and discussion group: Tuesday, June 22 from 1:00 to 3:00 p.m. by phone 

For more information and registration: 

• By phone: 1-855 662-4637 poste 242 sans frais, ou 819-457-9191 poste 242  

• Par email:  sosprochesaidants@gmail.com 
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News from the Municipality… 
 

New look for the 
Municipality! 

 
On May 12th, the Municipality unveiled 
its new and more functional website for 
taxpayers. 

Believing in the development of our 
young people, the Municipality is proud 
to have called upon the Cégep de 
l'Outaouais to make use of the talent of 
its graduating students in the field of 
multimedia for the realization of this 
project. 

Visit us at: 
www.municipalitepontiac.com 

 
A brand new municipal 
bulletin! 
 
A new format is coming for the next 
edition of the municipal bulletin, to be 
published in August 2021. 

 
Join us, you can subscribe to the Bulletin 
from our website  
https://municipalitepontiac.com/ .   
(Scroll down to the bottom of the page). 

 

Reminder - Temporary 
Carports 

According to section 4.3.7 of the Zoning 
Bylaw #177-01, temporary carports and 
plastic garages are seasonal and are 
therefore permitted between October 15 
and April 15. 

Collection of residual 
materials 

 

Reminder – recycling 
 
In order to reduce the cost of 
household waste disposal, the 
Municipality reminds you of the 
importance of recycling.  To find 
out what can and cannot be 
recycled, please visit our website 
at 
https://municipalitepontiac.com
/collecte-des-matieres-
residuelles/. 

More information is also 
available on the Recyc-Québec 
website: 
https://www.recyc-
quebec.gouv.qc.ca/citoyens/mie
ux-recuperer/quest-ce-qui-va-
dans-le-bac   
 

Courtesy Note 
 
In order to comply with the Residual 
Materials Management By-law and 
to increase the efficiency of garbage 
collection operations, the 
Municipality will soon distribute 
courtesy notes, as provided for in 
Bylaw No. 10-16. 

The purpose of these courtesy notes 
is to indicate to citizens the 
elements of "non-compliance" that 
will have been noted concerning the 
disposal of residual materials. 

The Municipality will begin 
distributing the courtesy notes as of 
July 12, 2021. 

Next regular council 
meeting 
 
The next regular meeting of 
Council is scheduled for June 8, 
2021, at 7:30 p.m. via video 
conference. 
 
The directives will be published on 
the Municipality's website. 

 

Job offers 

The Municipality of Pontiac is 
looking for candidates to fill the 
following positions: 
- Office Clerk 

- Janitorial and Maintenance 

- Director of Urban Planning 

- Building technician (senior 

building inspector) 

 

You will find these job offers on 
our website by following this 
link: 
https://municipalitepontiac.co
m/en/emplois/  
You have until June 4th at 4pm 
to apply. 
 

The Pontiac Fitness 

Centre Reopens 
 

Following the latest government 
directives, the Pontiac Fitness 
Center was able to reopen as of 
Monday, May 31, 2021. 
 

Certain sanitary guidelines must be 
respected, including the use of 
masks and personal towels. 
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Flammability index 

 

The Municipality's Fire Department would like to 
remind you that you can find out the flammability 
index at any time by consulting the Municipality's new 
website: 

https://municipalitepontiac.com/securite-publique-
et-incendie/ . 

This will let you to know when a fire is authorized. 

 

 

Prevention 

Summer is fast approaching and the Municipality's 
Fire Department service will soon begin home 
visits to inspect your smoke alarms.  

This year, in the current context of the COVID-19, 
citizens will be invited to fill out an online form 
that will soon be available on the Municipality's 
website, in the Fire Safety section. These 
verifications are in addition to the home visits in 
order to optimize the way to proceed for the health 
and safety of all. 

If you prefer to fill out the paper form, you can do 
so by contacting us: 

- by phone: 819-455-2401 

- by email: 
prevention.incendie@municipalitepontiac
.ca  

Please note that it is your responsibility to have a 
working smoke alarm in your home on every floor, 
including the basement. 

 

 
 

News from the Fire Department… 
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